New Prague Area Schools will no longer be printing the Regular Scheduled Board Meeting agenda.  To view the agenda for an upcoming meeting please log onto the school district website at www.np,k12.mn.us and select School Board – Board Packets and Agenda.

Summary of Regular School Board Meeting January 12, 2009.  Meeting was called to order and member rose to recite the pledge of allegiance.  Roll was taken with all members present.  Middle school teachers presented various happenings from their building.  Hats, mittens and scarves were collected for the Caring & Sharing Hands program.  The Middle School has also decided to go green.  A grant in the amount of $1000 was awarded to the school from Great River Energy.  Student is currently brainstorming ideas on how to make the school more environmentally friendly.  Monies will be awarded later in the month to the winners.  Another grant has been applied for through the Minnesota Valley Electric Coop.  Award date is some time in February.

High School Principal Tom Doig also addressed the board asking for immediate approval for two new college courses that he would like to offer to student in the 2009/2010 school year.  Biology and Intro to Engineering are the courses presented for approval.  The board approved an amended agenda that included the course approval.  Approval was given to the consent agenda with a notation being made the High School Math Teacher Joe Bisek will be leaving for his second tour of duty in Iraq.  In Action, nomination was taken for the officers of the school board.  Officers for the 2009 year are Bob Reed – Chairperson, Marty Beckius – vice Chairperson, Don Dvorak – Treasurer and Dennis Havlicek –Clerk.  Meeting dates were established for the second and fourth Monday of each month at 6:30 pm.  Legal Counsel and depositories were also approved.  Subcommittees for the board were established with board being informed by the superintendent that he will bring forth a proposal for sub-committee format and job description.  Dates and times for subcommittee meetings will be established at that time also.  School board compensation will remain the same as previous years.  In committee, the board received information on the request for approval of a resolution for support of student leadership initiative by the Missota Conference.  Grant money may be received from the high school league, In Standing Committee Reports, the board received information on executive board meeting to discuss the agenda, q-comp, negotiations, elections information and a high school equestrian association.  During Good News, the Superintendent reported that special education hosted a technology training session for 26 staff members on various software programs.  The Stock Market class at the high school has placed first in the state.  They will receive recognition at the University of Minnesota later this month and also an expense paid trip to Chicago.  Raven Stream raised enough money over the holiday season to purchase gifts for seven families.  270 students made purchases at the Holiday Store and the PAC of Raven Stream has donated money toward the purchase of supplies for each teacher.  Community Education has released their winter brochure with many offering at no cost or a minimum amount of $5.00.  Eagle View held a successful fund raiser for two of their student helping to pay their medical costs.  The superintendent presented the board with an Annual Fund Balance Maintenance Plan.  Communication with staff and the community will occur during various questions and answer sessions.  A long range plan for finance will be developed.  Strategic Leadership has not met but the long range planning group will hold their next meeting on Tuesday, January 13 with at least one more meeting to be held prior to a full report to the school board.  Review and Evaluation are continuing their review of policies bringing them up to state statute and correlating with MSBA.  MRVSEC met and approved additional training.  They continued talk on the implementation of a new Day Treatment Program.  The audit report was received and the members will receive training on special education funding.  Dates were noted.  The committee rose, approved the committee report and immediately approved the resolution for student leadership initiative and the two new courses at the high school.  The board held a short recess and entered into closed session at 7:55 pm.  The board reconvened and adjourned their regular meeting at 8:35 PM.

